### C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

# MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 26

DECEMBER, 1962

No. 4

### C.I.F. SS PLAYOFF CALENDAR FOR THE 1963-64 SCHOOL YEAR

To assist schools and leagues in arranging their 1963-64 schedules, the play-off dates for next year, as approved by the Council, are as follows:

FOOTBALL—1963....."AAAA"—Nov. 22, 29, Dec. 6, 13

All others—Nov. 22, 29, Dec. 6

CROSS COUNTRY—1963......Prelims—November 22 Finals—November 27

WATER POLO—1963......Play-offs—Nov. 26, 27, Dec. 3, 6

BASKETBALL—1964....."AAA"—Feb. 25, 28, Mar. 3, 6, 7

> "AA"—Feb, 25, 28, Mar. 3, 6, 7 "A"—Feb. 21, 25, 28, Mar. 3, 7

SWIMMING—1964.....Invitational Swim Relays
Prelims—Feb. 18

Finals—Feb. 21 Championship Swim Meet

Prelims & Semi-Finals—April 25 Diving Prelims & Semi-Finals, April 25 Finals, May 2

WRESTLING—1964.....Prelims—Feb. 29 Finals—Mar. 6

GYMNASTICS—1964.....Prelims—May 8 Finals—May 15

TRACK AND FIELD—1964...Prelims—May 9
Semi-Finals—May 16

SS Finals—May 22 State Meet—May 29

BASEBALL—1964....."(AAA"—May 15, 19, 22, 26, 29

"AA"—May 19, 22, 26,

"A"—May 19, 22, 26, 29

GOLF—1964.....Team Tournament—May 25 Individual Tourna-

TENNIS—1964.....B & C Tournament—May 2, 9

"A" Individual Tournament—June 6 Team Play-offs

ment-June 1

Team Play-offs
Large School—
May 22, 26, 29,
June 2

Small School May 19, 22, 26, 29

## MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING — OCTOBER 30, 1962

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Keith Gunn at 7:30 PM, on Tuesday October 30, at the Los Angeles Athletic Club of Los Angeles. Those in attendance included Messrs. John R. Taylor, Principal of Nordhoff HS; Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. of Pomona School District; Frank O. Hopkins, Superintendent of Schools at Brea; Marion C. Hays, Vice Principal of Harvard School; Harold Wetzler, Vice Principal of Hawthorne HS; Charles Ronin, Vice Principal of Redlands HS; Roland Ewing, Vice Principal of Atascadero HS; Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt. of La Puente School District; and J. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics.

1. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of September 15, 1962, as published in the October, 1962, Monthly Bulletin.

2. NEW SCHOOLS ADMITTED TO MEM-BERSHIP—It was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that the following schools be admitted to membership in the CIF, Southern Section:

(a) Perris Valley Jr. HS as an Associate member, effective immediately.

(b) Verbum Dei, a new parochial school in the Watts area, effective immediately.

(c) A new high school in the Tustin District, effective September, 1963.

3. BASKETBALL PLAY-OFF REQUIRE-MENT—After a review of the basketball schedule of Needles HS, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1963 CIF, SS "A" basketball play-offs, Needles HS must win all but three of the following eight games on its schedule: Kingman HS, Jan. 15; Gorman HS, Jan. 18; Palo Verde HS, Jan. 19; Parker HS, Jan. 26; Boulder City HS, Jan. 29; Twentynine Palms HS, Feb. 2; Eagle Mountain HS, Feb. 8; and Basic HS, Feb. 9, 1963.

4. CIF, SS CHAMPIONSHIP AWARDS—In accordance with action taken by the Council last May to have the CIF, SS furnish chenille patches for all members of sectional championship teams, the Commissioner presented sample patches for consideration. It was moved, seconded and carried to adopt the patch submitted by the Whiting Company as the official patch for CIF, SS champions. An oval style will be used for football and a round style for all other sports. The patch may be worn on either the breast or sleeve.

5. PASADENA JR. HS OFFICIATING

#### CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

5443 W. Washington Blvd., Los Angeles 16, Calif. Telephone WEbster 1-1423

#### Officers

Roland H. Ewing, V.P., Atascadero HS, President Mr. Winston Nelson, Asst. Superintendent, Pomona Unified School District, Treasurer Mr. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics

#### Executive Committee

Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley HS,
Chairman
Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. Pomona HS Dist.
Frank O. Hopkins, Supt. Brea-Olinda High
School District
Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS
John R. Taylor, Principal, Nordhoff HS
Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt. Puente Dist.
Harold Wetzler, V.P., Hawthorne HS
Marion Hays, V.P., Harvard School
Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt. Excelsior Dist.
Roland H. Ewing, V.P., Atascadero HS

FEES-It was moved, seconded and carried to approve an arrangement between the Pasadena School District and the CIF, SS relative to the payment of officials assigned the Pasadena School District and the CIF, SS relative to the payment of officials assigned to Pasadena junior high school athletic contests. Because of local regulations, it was deemed necessary for a method to be devised for the payment of fees to game officials by an agency other than the business office of the Pasadena School District. Each year the Pasadena School District will allocate to the CIF, SS sufficient funds to cover the payment of athletic officials for junior high school contests in football, basketball, track and baseball. The SS will in turn pay all men assigned to these contests for their services at the prevailing fee. For this service, the CIF, SS will be reimbursed in the amount of \$100.00 to cover clerical and administrative costs.

6. INVITATIONAL TRACK MEET PAR-TICIPANTS—Bishop Amat HS has requested permission to invite five or six athletes from high schools in Mexico City to participate in their sanctioned Invitational Track and Field Meet scheduled for April 20, 1963. They have been in contact with Senor Placido Reitmeier, director of the Tepeyac School in Mexico City, and have been assured that boys selected will be students in good standing, will meet our age requirements and will adhere to all of our rules of competition.

It was moved, seconded and carried to grant permission to Bishop Amat HS to extend invitations to five or six Mexico City high school athletes to participate in their sanctioned invitational Track and Field Meet on April 20, 1963. It is hoped that such participation will promote good will with our southern neighbors.

7. REQUEST FOR RESTORATION OF

AMATEUR STANDING OF HS BOY—Mr. Nelson Price, principal of Azusa HS, presented the case of a boy from his school who had been declared ineligible for athletics because he had been a member of a bowling team which had been competing for cash prizes. Each member of the team was contributing \$5.00 per week, of which \$3.50 was placed in a fund to be used at the end of the season for prize money.

At the time of the discovery of the violation, the season was only half over and none of the prize money had been distributed. The student never received any remuneration for participating, and the only rule violated was the one that prohibits any amateur from COMPETING for cash prizes. He immediately resigned from the bowling team and because of the boy's attitude and because he was unaware of the rule, Azusa HS respectfully requests that the boy's amateur standing be restored.

The Executive Committee is greatly concerned with the problem of amateurism and this request to restore the amateur standing of a high school boy provoked serious discussion. Because this was the first violation of the amateur code by this boy and because it did not involve the acceptance of a cash prize, it was moved, seconded and carried to restore the amateur standing of Mike Behounek, as of the first day of the second semester of the current school

8. PARTICIPATION OF HS SWIMMERS IN DISTRICT AND NATIONAL AAU MEETS—Our By-laws now restrict a high school swimmer from competing in any swimming meet other than a high school-sponsored meet except that permission is granted for unattached individual entry into the AAU Championship Meet. The Commissioner pointed out that entry into the AAU National Championship Meet is restricted to those boys who qualify in the local district meet and if SS boys cannot compete in the S.P. AAU district meet, they would not be able to qualify for the national meet.

Because participation in the local district swimming meet involves less than 2% of the total number of swimmers in the CIF, SS swimming program, it was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that our By-laws be amended to provide that high school swimmers who are qualified be permitted to participate in the S.P. district AAU meet to be held on Saturday and Sunday, March 2, 3, 1963, at El Segundo HS.

9. ELIGIBILITY OF PART-TIME STU-DENTS—Azusa HS requested a ruling as to the eligibility of boys who although enrolled in a laboratory school located near the campus also take some courses at Azusa HS. Because of the complex nature of the problem, it was moved, seconded and carried to appoint Robert J. Schilling as a committee of one to meet with Dr. Price of Azusa HS for the purpose of studying the situation and preparing a recommendation relative to action to be taken by the CIF, SS in resolving this problem.

10. USE OF NON-CERTIFICATED PERSONS TO COACH—Dr. Carl Heinz, principal of Santiago HS, requested an interpretation relative to the use of non-certificated persons as coaches of high school teams during the practice period prior to any inter-school athletic contests. Article XXVI of our By-laws indicates that all teams must be coached by a certificated teacher. It has been interpreted, however, that a non-certificated person might be assigned to assist the regular coach, provided this non-certificated person worked only under the direct supervision of the regular coach and was not at any time given sole responsibility for the coaching or handling of the squad.

11. ELIGIBILITY CASES—The Committee reviewed and ruled on the following cases involving the eligibility of high school boys:

(a) Ruled Steve Ebey, a transfer student from Keppel HS, ineligible at Alhambra HS for a period of one year from the date of transfer.

(b) Ruled two boys eligible at Desert HS insofar as our transfer rule is concerned. Their attendance at Desert HS was a result of action taken by the respective governing boards of the Desert and Rosamond School Districts, precipitated by the unification of the Rosamond School District.

(c) Ruled Gayne Roberts, a transfer student from Mater Dei HS, ineligible at Bolsa Grande HS for a period of one year from the date of transfer.

(d) Ruled David Appleton eligible at San Gabriel HS insofar as the factor of residence is concerned. His attendance at San Gabriel HS occurred because his parents, who are missionaries, were transferred to the Philippine Islands

(e) Ruled Robert Smith, a transfer student from Buena HS, ineligible at San Marcos HS for a period of one year from the date of transfer.

(f) Ruled Salomon Alverez eligible at Coachella HS insofar as the residence rule is concerned. His attendance at Coachella HS was due to a realignment of school attendance boundaries in the Coachella School District.

(g) Ruled George Siebum eligible at El Rancho HS insofar as the transfer rule is concerned. This was a complicated situation brought about by the unification of the El Rancho School District, a former part of the Whittier Union High School District.

12. REPORT ON CIF, SS OFFICE BURGLARIES — The Commissioner reported that three burglaries had taken place at the CIF, SS office during the past six months. The first occurred in March of 1962, when the office was entered and equipment removed in the amount of nearly \$1,000.00 All losses were covered by insurance.

On the nights of October 10 and 24, the SS office was again entered by persons unknown, who did considerable damage and removed stamps and equipment in the total amount of approximately \$1,300.00 Claims have been presented to our insurance company, and it is expected that most of the loss will be covered. In addition, fifty blank checks were stolen and were then forged and 34 of them were cashed in the amount of \$3,230.00 before the matter was discovered. This, of course, is the bank's responsibility and they will reimburse the CIF, SS for this loss.

In order to protect the CIF, SS from further losses and probably the cancelation of our insurance coverage, the Commissioner recommended that some type of silent burglar alarm system be installed. The Committee discussed the problem and it was then moved, seconded and carried to authorize the Commissioner to arrange for the installation of a CENTRAL STATION UNAUTHORIZED INTRUSION SERVICE, as presented by the American Fire Dispatch, Inc.

13. VIOLATION OF CIF, SS REGULATIONS BY PRIVATE SCHOOL LEAGUE—The Commissioner reported that a private school league which included member schools of the CIF, SS had admitted to setting aside CIF, SS rules which applied to the eligibility of athletes. The representative of this league was informed that all games in which ineligible boys participated must be immediately forfeited and that all schools desist from using such ineligible boys effective immediately. The league was further advised that the matter would be reported to the Executive Committee for action.

After learning the particulars in the matter, the Executive Committee took official action ordering the Commissioner to call a special meeting of all schools in the league for the purpose of learning all of the facts in the case and reporting his findings back to the Executive Committee at the next scheduled meeting.

14. QUALIFYING PROCEDURES FOR SWIMMING—The swimming coaches at a meeting held last June adopted certain procedures for the qualifying of boys into the CIF, SS championship swim meet. The plan recommended by the swimming coaches was not approved by the Executive Committee because it was felt that it did not provide a procedure which would guarantee that all boys entered had met the qualifying standards. To resolve the problem, the Commissioner was directed to meet with a committee composed of four outstanding high school swim coaches for the purpose of preparing recommendations to properly qualify boys into the CIF, SS championship meet.

The committee, composed of coaches Walt Puffer of Beverly Hills HS, Hap Waer of California HS, Knute Clark of Santa Monica HS, and Whitey Saari of El Segundo HS, met and presented the following plan for consideration.

(a) Qualifying standards will be established

by a special swim committee.

(b) All boys, in order to qualify for the preliminaries, must meet the qualifying standards in the proper event in a particularly designated meet.

- (c) All boys representing schools who are not members of a regular swimming league must meet the qualifying standards in a free lance meet, which will be held on Friday, April 19, 1963.
- (d) Each league will be entitled to a maximum of four entries in each event provided they meet the qualifying standards.
- (e) If more than 30 qualified entries are submitted for a particular event, the boys with the slowest times will be eliminated until there are not more than 30 entries in each event.
- (f) If it is feasible, all boys will be required to meet the qualifying standards in a specific event in the all-league meet, the meet which is held at the conclusion of the season and to which all schools in a particular league have entries.

If it is not practical to use the "all-league" meet for the purpose of qualifying boys into the preliminaries because of the fact that certain boys will be swimming in classifications other than those in which they would like to compete in the CIF, SS meet, then it will be necessary for a league to hold a special qualifying meet on another day.

At this special qualifying meet no medals would be given, no points scored and the only purpose would be to qualify boys in their proper events into the CIF, SS swim prelims.

It was moved, seconded and carried that it be recommended to the Council that the plan recommended by the Swim Coaches Committee for the qualifying of boys into the CIF, SS championship meet be adopted as a part of our by-laws.

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted
J. Kenneth Fagans
Commissioner of Athletics

### MINUTES OF CIF, SS COUNCIL MEETING—NOVEMBER 17, 1962

The first regular meeting of the CIF, SS Council for the 1962-63 school year was held on Saturday morning, November 17, 1962, at Ganesha High School in Pomona. The meeting was called to order by President Roland Ewing, Vice Principal of Atascadero High School, at 9:30 AM, with representatives from all leagues in attendance.

#### MINUTES APPROVED-

It was moved, seconded and carried that the minutes of the Council meeting held on May 19,

1962, be approved, as published in the June, 1962, Monthly Bulletin.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of June 18, 1962, be approved, as published in the September, 1962, Monthly Bulletin.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of September 15, 1962, be approved as published in the October, 1962, Monthly Bulletin.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of October 30, 1962, (published elsewhere in this bulletin) be approved as read.

- 1. PLAY-OFF CALENDAR APPROVED A proposed play-off calendar for the 1963-64 school year was presented to the Council for consideration. It was moved, seconded and unanimously carried that the proposed 1963-64 play-off calendar be adopted as presented. The official play-off calendar, as adopted, can be found on page 1 of this bulletin.
- 2. SCHOOL ADMITTED TO MEMBER-SHIP It was moved, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the application for regular membership in the CIF, SS from the Ojai Valley School, effective immediately. It was stipulated that the Ojai Valley School would free lance the balance of the current school year and be placed in the Condor League, effective September, 1963.
- 3. REQUEST FOR RESTORATION OF AMATEUR STANDING OF HIGH SCHOOL BOY—Mr. Harold J. Smith, Assistant Principal at Edgewood HS, requested the Council to restore the amateur standing of Norman Findlay, who had been declared ineligible one year ago because he had competed for cash prizes in a bowling league. It was moved, seconded and carried to restore the boy's amateur standing as of this date. It was the consensus of opinion that having been deprived the right to participate in interscholastic athletics for the past fifteen months was sufficient punishment.
- 4. ELIGIBILITY CASE—Mr. Charles Ronin, Vice Principal of Redlands HS, requested a ruling as to the eligibility status of Eugene Carson, a student at Redlands HS. After a thorough review of the case, it was moved, seconded and carried that Eugene Carson be declared eligible for interscholastic athletics at Redlands HS, as of November 19, 1962. This ruling now makes the Smiths' home in Redlands the boy's official residence. If there is any subsequent transfer from this residence to another community, the boy would be ineligible.
- 5. REVIEW OF 1962 FOOTBALL PLAY-OFFS—The Commissioner reviewed the lineup for the 1962 football play-offs and indicated that the only problem was in the "AAA" division. It appears that there is an excessive number of leagues of about equal strength and enrollment that should be assigned to the "AAA" play-offs.

With only eight teams permitted in the "AAA" play-offs, it was necessary to advance two league champions to the "AAAA" division, which placed them at a disadvantage.

It was suggested that this problem could be remedied in 1963 by either increasing the "AAA" division to sixteen teams or adding an additional play-off grouping of eight teams. It was moved and seconded that in 1963 the "AAA" play-offs be conducted on the same basis as the "AAAA" play-offs. After some discussion, it was moved, seconded and carried that this be tabled and that it be referred to a committee for appropriate action. The President then appointed the following committee to study the problem of the 1963 football play-offs and report back at the February Council meeting: Ted Gossard, Pioneer League; Keith Lee, Coast League; Bill Barnett, Catholic League; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics.

- 6. DISCUS THROW-The Coast League requested permission to conduct the discus as a regular event in Coast League meets during the 1963 track and field season. It was pointed out that the CIF, SS would not conduct the discus as a regular event in our championship meet and it had been interpreted that unless leagues received special permission, they could not conduct the discus as a regular event in their league meets. To clarify the situation, it was moved, seconded and carried that the discus may not be conducted in the CIF, SS Championship Track Meet but that the right to hold the discus in dual meets within a league was up to each particular league. The Coast League, therefore, can make its own determination as to whether or not they will include the discus in their 1963 track meets.
- 7. TOOTH PROTECTOR SURVEY The Commissioner presented a summary of the results of a questionnaire that was recently taken relative to the use of the mouth and tooth protector in high school football games. It was hoped that this survey would prove of value to the schools, and sufficient copies were made available to each league representative so that he could send one to each of the member schools in his league.
- 8. FINANCIAL REPORT—Winston Nelson, Treasurer of the CIF, SS, presented the Financial Report for the last fiscal year and the Budget that has been adopted for the current fiscal year. A detailed explanation of all items in the Financial Report was given and all league representatives were urged to relay this information to the member schools in their leagues.

Mr. Nelson stressed the need for a line of communication between the CIF, SS, and the member schools and hoped that the representatives would interpret not only the Financial Report but other controversial items to the member schools in their leagues. It was then moved, seconded and carried to accept the report as presented.

- 9. PRESS CREDENTIALS—The Commissioner explained that a serious problem had developed relative to the issuing of credentials to members of the press who cover our interscholastic athletic contests. At its September meeting, the Executive Committee established a procedure which provided that member schools in leagues would handle press credentials for league and practice games, with the CIF, SS office being responsible for all press credentials for play-off activities. This created problems in certain areas where schools and leagues were not prepared to issue press credentials, and it was suggested that this matter be discussed in the leagues and then placed on the agenda of the February Council meeting for final action.
- 10. PROPOSED CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGE Dr. Nelson Price, Sierra League representative, presented a proposal submitted by his league which would call for a change in Articles V, VI, and VII of our Constitution to provide that a nominating committee be established to place in nomination the names of not less than two candidates for each of the offices to be voted upon at the May meeting. A discussion indicated that the majority of the members of the Council were of the opinion that the formation of a nominating committee would be desirable.

It was moved, seconded and carried to approve this proposed change in our Constitution and to direct the President to appoint a committee who would meet for the purpose of working out proposed recommendations governing the function and make-up of the nominating committee. The following committee was appointed: Dr. Nelson Price, Sierra League, chairman; Hal Wetzler, Bay League; Melvin Locke, Suburban League; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics. The committee was directed to present their recommendations at the February Council meeting.

- 11. STATE TRACK MEET—A special committee composed of representatives from various sections of California met in San Francisco on October 11 for the purpose of studying and recommending changes in the present California State High School Track and Field Meet. An important recommended change was that this meet be conducted as a two-day meet instead of holding both the preliminaries and finals on the same day. It was recommended that the State Meet shall be a two-day activity because:
- (a) This will conform to all health and physical education professional standards.
- (b) Less physical demands on the competitor.
- (c) Greater efficiency in meet planning and management.
- (d) This would allow for the proper conduct of all track and field events.
- (e) No longer will it be possible for a boy to compete in seven events in a day.
- (f) You will now provide wholesome and valid

competition in all running and field events which we do not now provide in a one-day meet.

- (g) If we ever have to increase our entries, the two-day meet will allow this with no hardship.
- (h) A twilight meet for the trials will mean a minimum of class time lost.
- (i) California, as the recognized leader in high school track in the United States, must do all it can to bring out the best in our competitors and a two-day meet will accomplish this.
- (j) The number of boys participating from any one school is not large in numbers and, as a result, the impact on any school from possible loss of class time is not great.

It was moved and seconded to instruct the SS delegates to vote in favor of changing the State High School Track Meet to a two-day activity. The motion was carried with only two dissenting votes. One representative who voted against changing this meet to a two-day activitity was Dick Spaulding of the Freeway League, who stated that he was against state-level competition in all sports.

12. VIOLATIONS OF SS REGULATIONS—Robert J. Schilling, a member of the Executive Committee, expressed concern with the increasing number of violations of CIF, SS regulations being brought to the attention of the Executive Committee. He felt that many of these violations were occurring because of a lack of knowledge on the part of new coaches and administrators concerning interscholastic rules and regulations. He felt that some method should be devised to better inform coaches and administrators concerning our rules and felt that a committee should be appointed to study the problem.

It was moved, seconded and carried to appoint Robert J. Schilling, chairman; Art Hobson, San Gabriel Valley League; Sam Chicas of the Crestview League; and Robert Heaman of the Pacific League; who would meet for the purpose of studying the problem and preparing recommendations to be considered by the Council at its meeting scheduled for the first Saturday in February.

13. CROSS COUNTRY VIOLATION—The Commissioner informed the Council that one member of the Long Beach Poly team and five members of the Millikan HS cross country team had been declared ineligible for the Moore League championship cross country meet because they had illegally participated in a college cross country race at Long Beach State College on Saturday, November 10, 1962. A detailed account of the situation was presented and the Council was asked to rule as to whether or not these boys should be reinstated for the CIF, SS Championship meet.

It was moved, seconded and carried to authorize the Commissioner to conduct further investigation and empower him to rule as to the future eligibility of these boys.

14. RELEAGUING — Mr. Robert Ashton, chairman of the Releaguing Committee, gave a brief background relative to the leaguing of schools and then presented the recommendations of the Releaguing Committee for the 1963-64 school year. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the following recommendations of the Releaguing Committee:

ORANGE COUNTY AREA—No changes in the Sunset, Freeway and Crestview Leagues. Loara HS and the new Garden Grove and Tustin high schools will be added to the Orange League.

NORTHERN AREA—The five leagues in the Northern Area will remain the same except for the following changes: Nordhoff to be removed from the Frontier League and placed in the Tri-Valley League, and the new Ojai Valley School to be placed in the Condor League.

DESERT AREA—No change in the Arrow-head, Golden, Hi-Lo or Desert-Inyo Leagues.

VALLEY AREA—No change in the De Anza, Desert-Valley, Imperial or Mountain-Desert Leagues.

FOOTHILL AREA—No change in the Foothill or Pacific Leagues. The new La Canada HS to be placed in the Rio Hondo League.

SOUTHEAST AREA—No change in the San Gabriel Valley, Suburban, Coast or Moore Leagues.

CITRUS BELT AREA — No change in the Citrus Belt, Montview, Tri-County or Sierra Leagues. Loara HS of Anaheim to be taken out of the Inland League with Alta Loma, Bloomington and Gladstone being added to the Inland League.

BAY AREA—The former Bay and Pioneer Leagues have been reshuffled to form three leagues. The make-up of these leagues to be as follows: Bay League—Hawthorne, Mira Costa, Palos Verdes, Redondo, Santa Monica and South Torrance High Schools; Pioneer League—Aviation, El Segundo, Lawndale, Lennox, Torrance and West Torrance High Schools; New league—Beverly Hills, Culver City, Inglewood, Leuzinger, Morningside and North Torrance High Schools.

PAROCHIAL — The Angelus and Catholic Leagues will remain the same. Alemany will be taken out of the Camino Real and placed in the Santa Fe League. Pasadena Academy will be taken out of the Academy League and placed in the Prep League. Brethren and Pasadena Academy will come out of the Prep League and be placed in the Academy League.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 12:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Ahtletics